
S u n d ays  a n d  B e yo n d  

Dear Friends of EKLC, 

I am so grateful for the patience that you 

have had with our adapted worship and 

ministry during these COVID pandemic 

times.  These times aren’t easy for any 

of us.  We are planning to worship in 

person soon, and I want to emphasize to 

you this very thing: 

If you don’t feel safe coming to worship or education or 

meetings in the building, please do not worry about com-

ing to church.  

This is true for individuals and families in all stages of life.  Our 

most important goal is to give you opportunities to connect with 

God and your faith community in ways that are safe and 

healthy.  We will always be streaming worship services online, 

through Facebook and YouTube, so you can join in that way.  

We are working on ways to make youth and children’s Christian 

education accessible in adaptable ways.  

One of the biggest challenges I’ve had through this pandemic is 

that I don’t know how you are.  What do you need to connect 

with us?  We can use Zoom for video studies, and I have ac-

cess to lots of videos that would give us rich content to discuss.  

We can do book studies through Zoom.  We can just open up 

the Bible and start discussing it.  What is appealing to you?  

How can we feed your spiritual and social soul? 

I am glad to visit you outside of your home during these warmer 

months.  I haul a yard chair around in the back of my vehicle, 

and I’d be glad to join you for a conversation about anything.  

Please just let me know if you’d like a visit. 

Please also remember the stewardship of generosity.  Think of 

East Koshkonong in your financial giving.  Keep me and your 

From the Pastor’s Desk - Pastor Brenda Lovick 
Email: pastor.brendalovick@gmail.com           

Cell Phone:  608-616-5085  

other church leaders - staff, officers, committees - in your 

prayers.  Share a word of encouragement to your fellow 

church members.   

Another challenge I’ve had is figuring out how to invite 

children into the congregation by means of baptism.  We 

currently have six babies whose parents want them to be 

baptized!  The congregation is a crucial part of a baptism 

service as we make promises to the child and the family 

about how we will support them in their covenant with 

God.  But many pastors, including me, are figuring out 

ways to do baptisms privately.  You might see a 

livestream of a baptism on our Facebook page or our 

YouTube channel in the coming months.  Please support 

these families with encouragement and care.  

This fall, we will begin the last year of the Narrative Lec-

tionary.  It’s a four-year cycle, and this year will complete 

our 4 years through it.  We started in the John year in 

2017-18, Matthew year in 2018-19, Mark year in 2019-20, 

and now we come upon the Luke year for 2020-21. The 

first half of the year, up to Christmas, walks us through 

the Old Testament, which will give us some foundational 

texts when we get to Luke between Christmas and East-

er.  After Easter, we will be in Acts and Galatians, up until 

Pentecost.  

In September and October, we will be looking at the 

promises God made to God’s people and how the people 

broke these promises over and over again.  It’s sure to be 

an interesting section of the year! 

I thank my God every time I remember you.                                                    

Philippians 1:3 

Peace be with you now and always, 

 

Pastor Brenda Lovick 

 

 

 

August 2020 

East Koshkonong Lutheran Church                   
ELCA 
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Presidents Message:  
Greeting EKLC Members!  

 

Greetings EKLC! I hope this finds you all safe and 

healthy as we all continue to navigate these days of 

isolation and ever-changing regulations and guide-

lines for living with COVID-19 among us. We have 

had our plan all laid out for re-opening of gathering 

together at church, but, unfortunately as COVID-19 is 

a fluid situation, we have not deemed it prudent to 

start gathering quite yet. ( As I write this, the end of 

July) We have continued to find ways to see each oth-

er, with the drive in services… and luckily Mother 

Nature has cooperated with those! Please know that 

we continue to navigate all of this with the best of in-

tentions, and with the longing to be together again as 

soon as it is safely possible. There are many opinions 

on the virus, and opinions on how we all, as a com-

munity have, or have not reacted to the situation. 

What I have concluded from all of the back and forth 

is this: Everyone needs to show a little more grace, 

and tolerance with each other. It is okay to have our 

own beliefs and opinions, and no one should be name 

called or shamed or made to feel any less for having 

them. Lead with kindness, and lead with love, and we 

will all get through this eventually. Again, I want to 

Thank You all for your continued generosity during 

this time. Your support of EKLC has been so appreci-

ated and we are very thankful for each and every of-

fering received.  

 

Continued Blessings to you –  

 

Chris Frodel  

Council President  

June 15th, 2020  

EKLC Council Meeting Minutes  
Meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM.  Those in attendance 
were Chris Frodel, Kristen Lien, Pastor Brenda, Tom Locchet-
ta and Jason Schlieckau. 
Changes to agenda:  Added discussion of removal of trees 
that are dying, located near cemetery. 
Opened devotions and a prayer by Pastor Brenda. 
Financial updates, Memorials, Profit Loss statement, Money 
Market account reports were presented by Judy Lund.  Rob-
ert Furseth memorial specifically designated for Children’s 
Choir.  Low activity on Money Market. Health Ministry 250 
masks expense, to come out of General fund.  Total income 
above last year at this time and is up considerably.  The rea-
son for increased income is likely due to Vanco and dona-
tions.  Also noted that most users using Vanco have reoccur-
ring payments set up. 
Motion to approve financial reports made by Kristen, second-
ed by Tom, approved and passed. 
Minutes from May meeting submitted by Jason Schlieckau 
reviewed and a motion made by Kristen and seconded by 
Tom, passed. 
The following submitted reports were reviewed: Education 
Committee, Worship and Pastor’s report.  Motion to approve 
reports made by Kristen and seconded by Jason. 
 
Old Business 
Discussion on “Prayground” idea submitted by Education 
Committee.  Plans were reviewed by all Council members 
and there were no questions or concerns. Funds to come 
from Undesignated Memorials.  A motion made by Kristen to 
approve the project to proceed and seconded by Jason, ac-
cepted and passed. 
COVID discussion and planning for going forward. 
Upcoming Sunday services will be as follows: 

6/21/20 online only 
6/28/20 drive-in theme. Let people sit outside vehicle–

tailgate/lawn chairs (includes communion) 
7/5/20 online only 
7/12/20 inside/outside simulcast (includes communion) 
After that, all inside 
 

Discussed sending out survey, testing feelings about coming 
back to church. 
 
New Business  
Outdoor service feedback discussed.  Feedback was mostly 
positive.  Couple things to work on for next time:  Wind and 
delay in audio.  It’s suggested to turn radio off for singing.  
While preparing for next service, Tom, Pastor and Jason will 
do a complete setup for all equipment the day before for 
testing. 
New contract for Mark Veley for ground maintenance dis-
cussed.  Motion to approve increase in contract made by 
Kristen, seconded by Tom, approved and passed. 
Future weddings at upper church discussed.  Official capacity 
of upper church will be determined and this will determine 
how many guests can attend the wedding.  Council can only 
make suggestions, but ultimately it’s up to the wedding 
group/guests to decide, since they are leasing the space, pas-
tor is not officiating.  Use approved without a vote by Council 
Pastor visits going forward, discussed.  Pastor to ask if people 
want visits. 
 
Next meeting July 20th, 2020 at 6:00 pm 
Motion to adjourn meeting made by Kristen and seconded by 
Tom   
Adjourn at 8:25 
Closed with Lord’s Prayer 
Submitted by Jason Schlieckau 



August Council Meeting:   
August 17, 2020  

 6:00pm  
 
 
2020 COUNCIL  
PRESIDENT: Chris Frodel  
VICE-PRESIDENT: Kristen Lien 
SECRETARY: Jason Schlieckau 
TREASURER: Tom Locchetta 
COUNCIL MEMBERS: 
Janelle Dunlavy 
Sonja Jacobson 
Hans Lein   

 
If you need to speak to a council  

member please call the church office  
to leave a message and they will                

return your call.               
Thank You. 

Treasurer’s Report  

Financial Secretary:  Judy Lund 
Treasurer:  Holly Loomis  
 

Please note that we are behind in financial givings this 
year.  This has been a difficult time for everyone, and 
we ask that you consider your financial support of East 
Koshkonong.  We've been working hard to make sure 
that ministry continues even though we haven't been 
together.  You can see the comparison with the 2019 
financial numbers.  Thank you for your support and 
consideration! 
 

2019 
June Income - $29,318.08 
June Expense -$19,869.00 
 
TYD (thru 7/20/19) Income - $145,624.60 
YTD (thru 7/20/19) Expense - $132,628.84 
 
2020  
June Income - $17,642.43 
June Expense - $14,936.14 
 
TYD (thru 7/20/20) Income - $122,550.88 
YTD (thru 7/20/20) Expense - $137,188.84 
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You may make a secure offering/donation to EKLC by   

following the directions below.  

All donations are secured through Vanco. 

Thank you for your generous offering in this way!  

Online giving directions:  

With all of these options, you may set up recurring  dona-

tions or make a one-time donation. 

Option 1:  Go to www.eastkoshkonong.org and click on 

Donate.  Create a profile through this secure website, if 

you haven't already, and complete the form on that web-

site. 

Option 2: Scan this QR code with your smartphone.  Cre-

ate a profile through this secure website, if you haven't 

already, and complete the form on that website. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Option 3: Download the GivePlus app on your smartphone 

for either Android or iOS. If needed, create an account 

with your email address.  Sign into your account and 

search for "East Koshkonong Lutheran Church."  Select the 

plus "+" sign and complete the form.  

 

If you don’t have online access for this giving option, you 

are welcome to fill out a form from the church office:    

608-423-3017 or                                                                         

eastkoshkononglutheranchurch@gmail.com 

 

OFFERINGS ARE ALSO ALWAYS APPRECIATED                           

BY MAILING TO: 

EAST KOSHKONONG LUTHERAN CHURCH 

454 EAST CHURCH ROAD 

CAMBRIDGE, WI 53523 

 
 



EKLC COVID-19 Worship Guidelines 

We are excited to begin worshipping in person.  As we 
welcome you back to church, know that personal responsi-
bility is key - any member who is feeling ill or compro-
mised should not attend services.  We caution those in the 
age group (65+) of higher risk to use your best judgement 
if you should be attending services.   
We will continue to live stream services on Facebook and 
YouTube for those who do not yet feel comfortable attend-
ing in person.   All members need to be mindful of social 
distancing, washing hands, and wearing masks to create a 
safe place to worship.  

• Attendees:  Phase 2: 50% occupancy – 110 per-
sons (Phase 3: 75% occupancy - 170)) 

 Enter through Narthex doors only.  All oth-
ers will be locked.  

 Doors will be opened by a greeter or will be 
propped open. 

 Members must not congregate before or after 
services. 

 We strongly recommend that members 
where a mask during worship to help ensure 
the health and safety of the rest of the con-
gregation. 

  
• Seating: 

 Every other pew will be blocked off to en-
sure social distance. 

 Ushers will direct members to an area to sit 
and will usher out by pews at the end of the 
service.  

 Families may sit together 
 Others must be 6 ft apart from other mem-

bers. 
 
• Worship: 

 There will be no singing during worship in 
Phase 2 (Phase 3 is TBD). 

 Bulletins will be distributed with all content 
in them and pew bibles and hymnals will be 
removed. 

 During Passing of the Peace you will not 
leave your seat nor shake hands.   

 Offering will be collected in baskets in the 
Narthex. 

 Communion will only be held during the 
first service of the month and will be distrib-
uted upon entrance to the sanctuary. 

  
• Common Areas: 

 Restrooms directly below the Narthex will 
be open for use. 

 The following common areas will be closed 
to members: 

 Friendship Hall 
 Nursery 
 Kitchen 
 Offices (Staff Only) 
 Education Wing 

  
 If there is a confirmed positive COVID case from 
a member that has attended worship, the church 
will:  

• Notify those in attendance of a member testing pos-
itive for COVID via phone call  

• Send an email to all members notifying them of the 
positive result 

• That information will include: 
 Date of service 
 A reminder of next steps (see subsequent 

bullets) 
 No other identifying information about the 

member will be shared 
 

• If you are contacted via phone: 
 Monitor your symptoms at home, and decide 

if you should self-quarantine for the 14 day 
period  

 If you feel ill, see your primary care provider 
for a COVID test or use the public health 
testing options in your area. 

 Notify the Property Committee and the 
church will be sanitized using the cleaning 
protocol. 

 
 

 

 

Church Mutual Consultation  
 

Early in July, Julie and Pastor Brenda met with Kyle 

Illbeck, who is our Risk Assessment Consultant for 

our insurance company, Church Mutual.  This was a 

routine meeting that is done about every 4-5 years.  

However, much of our conversation was about 

COVID and how our congregation should respond to 

COVID for the safety and health of our people.  

Please know that this is an important factor in our de-

cision making about using the building and protocols 

for how to use the building.  We need to help each 

other out as much as we can through this. 
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Confirmation Schedule 

9/2/2020  Confirmation Kick-Off, parents & students 
     6:00 p.m.  (tentatively in the sanctuary) 

9/6/2020  Rally Day  10:15-11:00 a.m. 

9/9/2020  Mentor Night 6-7:15 p.m. 

9/13/2020  Acolyte Training for Grades 6/7/8;   
      No class for Grade 9 

9/16/2020  Class 6-7:15 p.m. 

9/20/2020  Class 10:15-11 a.m. 

9/23/2020  Class 6-7:15 p.m. 

9/27/2020  Class 10:15-11 a.m. 

9/30/2020  Class 6-7:15 p.m. 

 

Looking ahead… 

High School Coffee Hang-Outs 

10/7/2020 Cambridge Market Cafe 7:45-8:30 a.m. 

11/4/2020 CommonHouse 7:45-8:30 a.m. 

 

Education Committee Dates 

Thursday, August 13, 2020 7:00 p.m. 

Wednesday, September 9, 2020 7:15 p.m. 
 

No news from the church 
basement 

For now, the meeting on August 6 is still off.   As soon as 
the buildings are open, we'll get going again. There is 
much to do, and I hope there are tops and backs being 
sewn in homes. Hopefully we will have some things to 
ship in September! Here is the list of things we need for 
school kits: 70 sheet spiral notebooks, wide or narrow 
rule,  rulers,  pencil sharpeners,  blunt scissors, #2 un-
sharpened pencils, blue or black ink ballpoint pens, 16 or 
24 count boxes of crayons, 2 1/2 inch erasers.  We need 4 
notebooks, and 5 each of pens and pencils for each back-
pack( these are waiting in the basement ready to be 
filled)    No soap is being collected this year.      

I have had no communication about Meals on Wheels as 
yet, and our next delivery dates were in early August.    

If I get a last minute call and need you, I'll be on the 
phone. The next schedule seems to be Novem-
ber. Thanks for all you do. 

Hopefully all are existing well at home, and are staying 
safe.   It is so good to sometimes see a person in reali-
ty!  Those drive-in church services have been wonder-
ful.   Thanks to the Council for planning and making these 
work, and thanks to Pastor Brenda and Andrew, too .    

 

God Bless you.                

Communicator Carolyn  

From the Church 

Cookbook… 

Here is a little “taste” 

from church cookbook: 

 

COLD PICKLES       Ruth Bovre 

6 cups sliced small cucumbers 

1 chopped green pepper 

1 cup sliced onions 

Sprinkle with 1/3 cup salt and cover with water and ice 
cubes.  

Set in refrigerator for 2 hours 

Drain 

Mix 1 cup vinegar, 1 tsp. celery seed and 2 cups sugar. 

Stir in cucmber mixture and keep in refrigerator              
covered 

From the Church 

Cookbook 

...another little peek 

into the church cookbook 

 

TOMATO SALSA      Kris Blaesing 

1 1/2 cups chopped onion 

3 cloves garlic, chopped or powder 

1 cup bell peppers, chopped 

5 Jalapeno peppers, chopped 

25-30 tomatoes, chopped 

3/4 cup sugar 

1 1/2 cups apple cider vinegar 

2 TBSP salt 

2 (12 ounce) cans tomato paste 

Combine all ingredients except for tomato paste, sim-
mer for 1 hour. Add tomato paste and cook another 30 
minutes. Put in pint jars and seal. Bake in 250 degree 
oven for 1 hour. Remove from oven and let cool and 
seal. Makes 8 pints.  
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Thank You... 

 I would like to thank everyone for all their 
phone calls and cards during the past few 
months.  They have helped to brighten my 
day.  I truly appreciate it.   Phyllis Vergenz 

 To Pastor Brenda and the members of EKLC, 
It is with a grateful heart that I thank you for 
your congregational support of the Maseya 
girls education fund. Your gift has allowed the 
girls; Hazel, Hayley & Haydley to complete 
this school year. The schools in South Africa 
have also gone to Internet learning. While the 
girls miss their teachers and friends they have 
been able to keep going with their education. 
Thanks be to God! ~Ann Staniforth, Norway 
Grove Lutheran Church 

NEWS ABOUT EKLC CHOIR  

 

March 8th the EKLC choir sang their anthem in church. 
The folders were filled with music for the rest of March, 
Holy Week, the end of April and all of May--then came 
the Pandemic and everything stopped. Research is show-
ing that talking loudly and singing spreads droplets way 
past 6 feet and should not be done in church which is 
why you have seen the information on what “in person” 
church will look like for East Koshkonong. We typically 
start practice in August to prepare for the fall and Rally 
Day. Obviously, we cannot do that yet and do not know 
when we will get the go ahead to begin singing in 
church. With guidance from Wisconsin’s health officials, 
the Wisconsin Council of Churches, our Synod, Pastor 
Brenda and the Church Council, the path forward will be 
determined. Thank you for your service, I look forward 
to gathering for practice sooner than later. I wish you all 
the best of health and safety.  

Sincerely, Vicki Schuh  

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!  
A note from Kari Sansgaard…. 
Pastor Dick and Ann Sansgaard will mark their 80th birthdays 
this coming September.  Family will be gathering in mid-August 
for an outdoor celebration and invite you to send them a card, 
if you wish.  Thank you in advance for your kindness. 
SANSGAARD 
5013 E 62nd St 
Sioux Falls, SD  57108 

EKLC Homebound  Members 

Lois Zerkle ~  Fairhaven Senior Services                        

435 W. Starin Rd., Whitewater, WI 53190 

Melissa Anderson ~ Home 

279 Hwy A, Cambridge, WI 53523 

Irene Hensel ~ Home Again 

308 England St., Cambridge, WI 53523 

Joanne Gyland ~ Home Again 

308 England St., Cambridge, WI 53523 

Shirley Johnson ~ Home Again 

308 England St., Cambridge, WI 53523 

June Ramberg ~  Home Again 

308 England St., Cambridge, WI 53523 

Betty Scheel ~ Home Again 

308 England St., Cambridge, WI 53523 

Phyllis Vergenz ~ Our House 

201 W. Madison, Cambridge, WI 53523 

Janette Klemp ~  Home 

400 Mildred Ave, Edgerton, WI 53534 

Roger Olstad ~ Home 

1040 Bliven Rd., Edgerton, WI 53534 

Lila Spike ~ Swift Haven 

124 N. Henry St. Apt. #103, Edgerton, WI 53534 

Would you like the Sunday          
Bulletin mailed to you?  
While we have been using Facebook and 
YouTube to Worship, members have received the 
weekly bulletin by email. Those who do not have 
email received the bulletin by mail. Going for-
ward, I will only mail the bulletin to those of you 
who request it. Maybe you have email, but would 
prefer that paper copy. I’d be glad to mail it to 
you weekly also.  Please give me a call in the 
church office if you’d like a paper copy of 
the bulletin mailed to you. 608-423-3017.  
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SUNDAY WORSHIP  
We are excited to begin worshipping in person.  As we wel-
come you back to church, know that personal responsibility 
is key - any member who is feeling ill or compromised should 
not attend services.  We caution those in the age group 
(65+) of higher risk to use your best judgement if you 
should be attending services.   
We will continue to live stream services on Facebook and 
YouTube for those who do not yet feel comfortable attending 
in person.   All members need to be mindful of social distanc-
ing, washing hands, and wearing masks to create a safe 
place to worship.  
 
If it is decided to not meet in the building for Worship on 
your scheduled Sunday: Greeters, Ushers & Offering Coun-
ters  will not be needed. Please check your email and Church 
Website  regularly for Worship updates. Thank you.  
 
Please contact the appropriate contact person  if you have 
questions or concerns about the schedule. Please know that 
if you are not ready to gather for worship or not ready to 
come back as a worship helper we understand. We want 
you to do what is comfortable for you. Thank you.   
 
Sunday Readings ~ 
8/2 ~ The Sacraments; Psalm 145:8-9, 14-21; Romans 9:1-5 
8/9 ~ Salvation; Psalm 85:8-13; Romans 10:5-15 
8/16 ~ The Church;  Psalm 67; Romans 11:1-2a, 29-32 
8/23 ~ Polity;  Psalm 138; Romans 12:1-8 
8/30 ~  Christian Life; Psalm 26:1-8; Romans 12:9-21 
 
Musician ~ (Contact Person: Judy Rusch) 
8/2 ~ Andrew Severson 
8/9 ~ Judy Rusch 
8/16 ~ Andrew Severson 
8/23 ~ Judy Rusch 
8/30 ~ Andrew Severson 
 
Greeters~ (Contact Person: Judy Rusch) 
8/2 ~ Church Council 
8/9 ~ John & Bobbie Rawinski 
8/16 ~ Hal & Vicki Schuh 
8/23 ~ Don & Eileen Hoehn 
8/30 ~ Sonja Jacobson 
 
Ushers~ (Contact Person: Carolyn Lien) 
8/2 ~ Church Council  
8/9 ~ Carole Wibralski, Maureen Lien,             
   Jane Furseth, Carolyn Lien 
8/16 ~ Jason & Shawn Schlieckau Family 
8/23 ~ Don & Natasha Amundson Family 
8/30 ~ Ron & Nancy Knapwurst, Kurt & Barb Klemp 
 
Offering Counters~ (Contact Person: Joy Graffin) 
8/2 ~ Jean Lehr & Eric or Cheryl Nuenthel 
8/9 ~ Brenda Schroeder & Leila Carl 
8/16 ~ Arvid Mathison & Gloria Fruit 
8/23 ~ Carroll Ehrke & Joy Graffin 
8/30 ~ Jean Lehr & Eric or Cheryl Nuenthel 
 

 

What to expect on Sunday Morning 
Please contact the church office if you want to receive a 
paper copy of our bulletin.  Now that we are using the 
building for worship again, we will stop the weekly bulle-
tin mailings. We will send them to you if you request 
it.  Thank you! 

As we gather together for worship in the building since 
the beginning of March, we want to make sure that you 
are prepared for what to expect.  These are measures 
that are taken to be as safe as possible during the pan-
demic.  

• Only the front narthex door will be open.  The other 
doors into the building will be locked.  

• A greeter will open the door for you. 

• Masks are required to wear unless it's not possible in 
the case of medical necessity, per county public 
health orders. 

• You are not required to take temperatures, but if you 
would like your temp taken, equipment will be availa-
ble.  

• Hand sanitizer is available at the door.  

• Offering plate will be at the front door.   

• Ushers will hand sanitize often and hand a bulletin to 
you. 

• On Communion Sundays (first Sunday of the month), 
an usher will hand you a wafer in a ziplock baggie and 
a salad dressing cup or wine or grape juice.  

• An usher will walk you to a pew.  The sanctuary will 
be filled from front to back, so you won't be able to 
choose the pew you sit in. 

• You will sit in your pew for the entire worship service.  

• Every other pew will be marked off so you only sit in 
open pews.  

• No singing in worship.  

• No shaking hands 

• Communion will be taken in the pews with the ele-
ments you picked up in the narthex.  

• At the end of the service, you'll be ushered out from 
back to front and leave through the narthex door.  

• Bathrooms will be used one family at a time, so 
please wait spaced out in a line outside of the bath-
room door.  After using the bathroom, take a 
Chlorox clean up wipe to wipe down all of the surfac-
es that you and your family touched.  

• There will be no fellowship hour and no coffee.  

These all might seem like drastic measures, but we want 
to be sure to do all we can to be safe and follow guide-
lines given by the CDC and county public health.  Thank 
you for your cooperation in this. 
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Prayers for our People August 2020 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 
Jeremy Lund 
Mary Lou Lund 
Randi Lund 

2 
Brian & Peggy 
Luther 
Matthew, Lauren, 
Payton, Rylie & 
Chase Mancheski 
Gerald Mani 

3 
Neil Mani 
Duane & Robin 
Martin 
Arvid & Linda 
Mathison 

4 
Lynn Maurer 
Cynthia May 
Eileen May 
Kimberly & Aiden 
McAloon 

5 
Karen McWilliam 
Edward & Linda 
Melton 
Melissa & Aaron 
Mickelson & Cody 
Kaashagen 

6 
Butch Nelson 
Ronald & Diane 
Nelson 
James Notstad 

7 
Jeffery & Sandra 
Notstad 
Randal & Linda 
Nottestad 
Ron & Deanna     
Nottestad 

8 
Scott, Ann, Jacob 
& Emma          
Nottestad 
Eric & Cheryl          
Nuenthel 
Molly, Lennox & 
Landon Olson 

9 
Paul, Lori &        
Megan Olson 
Roger Olstad 
Leslie & Kris Omit 

10 
Cindy Parmer 
Roy & Janet        
Patterson 
Jill Pellett & Skyler 
Breithaupt  

11 
Brenda Peterson 
Maxine Porter 
John & Carol 
Pritchard 

12 
June Ramberg 
Mark Ramberg 
Elijah Rawinski 

13 
John & Bobbie Ra-
winski 
Yana Rawinski 
Dave & Sue Repyak 

14 
Michael Repyak 
Cal & Luisa             
Reuterskiold 
James                   
Reuterskiold 

15 
James, Denise, 
Morgan & Dalton 
Rockney 
Ken & Cathy 
Rockney 

16 
Brian, Brittany, 
Owen & Lydia 
Rosenthal 
Shirley Rucks 
Ken & Mei Rude 

17 
Michael & Cheryl 
Rude 
Victoria Rude 
Judy Rusch 

18 
Scott, Jessica, 
Samantha, &        
Alana Sable 
Robert, & Gloria 
Salov 
Betty Scheel 

19 
David & Teresa 
Schickel 
Jason, Shawn, 
Shanna & Sully 
Schlieckau 

20 
Greg & Brenda 
Schroeder 
Dale & Shelley 
Schroedl 
Derek Schroedl 
 

21 
Garrett Schroedl 
Hal & Vicki Schuh 
Yolanda Schultz 
 

22 
Ellen, Andrew, 
Greyson & Rylie 
Seithamer 
Lowell & Judy 
Severson 
Linda Skaar 

23 
James, Ellen,  
Lena, Walter & 
Cora Skjolaas 
Bjorn, Katy, Ruby, 
Thor & Wyatt 
Sperle 

24 
Lila Spike 
Tom & Trudy 
Spike 
Ken & Marge 
Stach 

25 
Nathan, Bobbie & 
Tiffany Stach 
Thomas Stach 
Emma Stolen 
Leanne Stolen 

26 
Michael Stuve 
Ron & Lynn 
Sunne 
Kaia, Victor, Dax 
& Croix Sunne-
Wipperfurth 

27 
Lane & Judy Taylor 
Scott Taylor 
Ryan, Hilary,         
Christian & Caitlin 
Terland 
 

28 
James & Linda 
Teske 
Lisa Teske 
Ben & Erica 
Thompson 

29 
David, Kim & 
Amerlie Timler 
Mark, Denise, 
Ahleah & Rylan 
Veley 

30 
Phyllis Vergenz 
Dale, Cindy, Kade 
& Karn Vethe 
Sidsel Vik 
Joan Volenberg 

1 
Andy Waag 
George & Jackie 
Waag 
Steve & Janalee 
Wagner 

2 
Josh, Jennifer, 
Jayley, Jameson, 
Josephine &          
Jonah Wagner 
Nancy Walheim 
 

3 
Mallory Wallace 
Robert Wagner 
Thianna Wagner 
Kolt Wagner 

4 
Justine Westbrooks 
Steve, Debra, 
Laura, Jack & Grant 
Wethal 
Carol Wibralski 

5 
Michael Wiersma 
Shelby Wildes 
James & Bette 
Wileman 
 

6 
Debbie, Stewart & 
Caleb Wipperfurth 
Veronica         
Wipperfurth 
Jerry & Connie 
Wolf 
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August 2020 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

2 
9 am Worship with             
Communion  inside 
Lower Church 

3 
 

4 
8:30am Zoom Staff 
Meeting 
9:30am Prayers for 
our People Face-
book Live-Stream 
 

5 
1:30pm Zoom Local 
Pastor  Meeting 
7pm Worship        
Committee Meeting 
(wear mask, sit in 
friendship hall           
distanced) 

6 
10am Zoom              
Conference             
Meeting 

7 
Office Closed 

Pastor’s Day Off 

8 

 

9 
9am Worship inside 
Lower Church 

10 
 

11 
8:30am Zoom Staff 
Meeting 
9:30am Prayers for 
our People Face-
book Live-Stream 
6pm CART board 
Meeting 

12 
1:30pm Zoom Local 
Pastor  Meeting 

13 
10am Zoom              
Conference             
Meeting 
 
7pm Education 
Meeting 

14 
Office Closed 

Pastor’s Day Off 

15 
 

16 
9am Worship inside 
Lower Church 

17 
5:30pm Property 
Committee           
Meeting 
6:00pm Church 
Council  

18 
8:30am Zoom Staff 
Meeting 
9:30am Prayers for 
our People Face-
book Live-Stream 

19 
1:30pm Zoom Local 
Pastor  Meeting 
NEWSLETTER  
DEADLINE 

20 
10am Zoom              
Conference             
Meeting 

21 
Office Closed 

Pastor’s Day Off 

22 
 

23 
9am Worship inside 
Lower Church with 
guest Pastor David 
Berggren 

24 
 

25 

 
 

26 
 

27 
 

28 
Office Closed 

Pastor’s Day Off 

29 
Synod Assembly 
Virtual 

30 
9am Worship inside 
Lower Church with 
guest Pastor David 
Berggren 

31 
 

     

From Pastor Brenda, regarding her schedule: 
I am available during office hours and by  ap-
pointment.  I am always available for pastoral 
emergencies - you may call me at 608-616-5085. 
Please remember that family and personal re-
sponsibilities are needed times also. Thank you!  

Pastor Brenda Vacation 

P a s t o r  B r e n d a   o n  V a c a t i o n  A u g u s t  2 1  t h r u  A u g u s t  3 1 s t  

Pastor Brenda Vacation 

Pastor Brenda will be on Vacation August 21-August 31st.  

Please contact: Pastor Jennifer Jelinek                                                  

608-295-7120  

for pastoral emergencies. 
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hours. God Bless you. 
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